
provide essential rations and other relief services, but shortage of funds has
increasingly hampered the Agency in its effort to maintain these services or to
proceed in an orderly way with the limited rehabilitation projects possible
under present conditions.

I am happy to report that Canada during the past nine years has been
the fourth largest non-Arab contributor to Palestine refugee relief, and in 1957
Canada was the third largest contributor. We have continued to urge other
countries that they should accord greater support to UNRWA in order that
there will not be a further decline in the standard of living of these unfortunate
refugees. The estimates for 1957-58, at present before the House, seek approval
of a Canadian contribution to UNRWA of $750,000 to cover the 18-month
period ending December 31, 1957. When the estimates for 1958-59 are brought
before the next session, Parliament will be asked to approve a Canadian con-
tribution to UNRWA of $500,000 ...(for the calendar year 1958).

Before I turn from the United Nations I desire to inform the House of
certain other contributions to the United Nations extra-budgetary program-
mes. The following amounts are included in the 1957-58 estimates at present
before the House to cover Canadian contributions to these programmes of
the United Nations during the calendar year 1957. In the 1958-59 estimates
Parliament will be asked by the Government to approve Canadian contribü-
tions of the same amounts fo cover the programmes of these organizations

' during the year 1958.

These are the amounts: In addition to UNRWA there is $2 million to the
Unite3 Nations Expanded Programme of Technical Assistance, $200,000 to
the United Nations Refugee Fund and $650,000 to the United Nations Child-
ren's Emergency Fund. All these proposed contributions are on the same scale
as those to which the previous Parliament gave its approval....

There are negotiations going on now at the United Nations - the Minister
of Finance referred to this in the House last week - with respect to the pro-
viding of financial assistance outside of the Colombo Plan to nations not only
in South-East and South Asia but throughout the world. I do not regard the
negative vote (cast by the. Canadian Delegation to the Economic and Social
Council) against the proposal of SUNFED as indicating that the Cana.dian
Government will not support a proposal that I hope will come out of the

negotiations.. . .

Colombo Plan
If I may leave the United Nations and go to the Colombo Plan, I' doubt,

Mr. Speaker, whether there is any single task in the international field which
Canada has undertaken that should receive greater approval and endorsation
from Canadians of all walks of life and all political persuasions. No reasonable
man could doubt the benefits which this type of enterprise is bringing....

Two of my colleagues in the Government have recently been in South and
South-East Asia, the hon. member for Greenwood (Mr. Macdonnell) and the
hon. member for St. John's West (Mr. Browne). They have returned to Ottawa,
and from each of them I have heard of the unceasing struggle of the,undevel-
oped countries in that part of the world to raise their standards of living. The
hon. member for St. John's West, who attended in my place the Saigon meeting
of the Consultative Committee of the Colombo Plan, can testify to the benefits
that have accrued from Canada's investment in these particular projects.
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